

# CARR-BRIDGE & VICINITY COMMUNITY COUNCIL

## AGENDA

Meeting on Thursday 27<sup>th</sup> January 2011 in the Village Hall at 7.30pm

House Keeping: Fire Exits etc

Introduction of Community Councillors to Visitors

Apologies:

1. Concerns of Village Residents and AOCB  
Superfast Broadband SB's letter  
PCarson – road to Station. Email 8 Dec

Community Development Officer, Mairi MacDonald  
Community Consultation

2. Minutes of Meeting 25<sup>th</sup> November 2010 Agreement and Signing

3. Matters Arising  
Access round Carr-bridge and leaflet  
Signs for No Parking in Ellanwood Road  
Shed for CC  
New Play Park equipment [emails](#)  
Carr-bridge Website [CW](#)  
Map of Woods Original back to DR, and copies to hand out

Matters Outstanding (no discussion needed unless new information)

Southern entrance to Village - rocks	Standing Water on Aviemore Road
Cycle route towards Aviemore	Digital switchover and car radios
Allt Duine, Glenkirk and Moy Wind Farms	Village Hall Finances and Renovations
Dog bags in Shop <a href="#">Community Council</a>	Signs for Lay-by on Inverness Road <a href="#">HCouncil</a>
Bus Stop	War Memorial /Cemetery Entrance <a href="#">HCouncil in springtime</a>

5. Treasurer's report [FMcM](#)

6. Planning Applications Notice of Appeal against Nan Clach Windfarm planning refusal  
New applications

7. Police Report
8. Porridge Competition
9. The Gathering

10. Christmas Party David Whyte  
Thanks - Letter and verbal

11. Secretary's Report Lord Reidhaven donation £400  
Cairngorms National Park Authority Elections  
Stagecoach on the B&S area – review of services  
Association of Scottish Community Councils – representative  
Highland Council Fair Trade Zone

Available for reading: [SEPAview](#)  
[B & S Transport Company Report](#)  
[B & S Transport Company Newsletter](#)

12. Date of next meeting: Thursday 24<sup>th</sup> February 2011 at 7.30pm in the Village Hall

# CARR-BRIDGE & VICINITY COMMUNITY COUNCIL

## Minutes of Meeting on Thursday 25<sup>th</sup> November 2010 in the Village Hall

**Present:** S Bruce, K Adamson, L Campbell, R McInnes, Carol Ritchie, D Ritchie, Colin Watt

**In attendance:** Stuart Black, Roy Brown, Linda Jolly, Barbara Kuwall, Adam Streeter Smith, Kate Clark

**Apologies:** F McMullen

### Concerns of Village Residents

Kate Clark noted that Repairs on road at Kinveachy have been done, but in the same way as before, so that problem will recur. **SBlack** had asked Trunk Roads people to make better improvement, but they said they would do this and do proper drainage – and then they do not do it. He will speak to them again

### Access Around Carr-Bridge and Leaflet

Adam has sent email with details of design and sites of Signposts and Waymarkers. These would be dark green in colour to fit with Rights of Way notices and with the environment. Still looking at interpretation and leaflet.

KA has had email and telephone call from Sonia Wayman, Projects Officer, Planning & Development Service, HC. They are working on signage for Ellanwood, and have funding to contribute. They are also looking at interpretation, and would like to incorporate a chain saw carving of a wood ant done by Ian Chalmers. General approval of this idea. **KA** to reply to Sonia, and also ask that she contacts the Steering Group to discuss interpretation

**Minutes of Meeting 28<sup>th</sup> October 2010** Have been displayed in Post Office. One alteration suggested by CW, so para about Website was amended as follows: CW said that Roy Brown still does the email and he feels it has rather dated technology which is difficult to update. Could have focus on what groups of people want – either local or visitors. CCC own website and P/W is CCC's. If we want update we must ask for potential web masters to submit tenders. Working group of SB, CN and CW will look at best way forward (*This paragraph is amendment from Minutes displayed in Post Office*) Minutes proposed as correct by SB. Agreed unanimously

NOTE: The morning after our last meeting, SBlack had persuaded the Council to improve the area around the Cemetery before the Funeral at 12.00 midday. SB sent email to thank him, and the Community Council want to thank him for his speedy action.  
It was noted that a permanent solution for problem must be found

### Matters Arising

National Park Plan and draft Carr-Bridge Statement KA has emailed the draft to everyone. **Scott asked that it is read and any changes to be sent to him within one week**

End of Riverside Walk Litter bin now in place

Riverside Walk party, planted 350 or so trees. We would like to thank the Woodland Trust for donating them to us, and it was suggested that we should give them a donation of £100 in recognition (Action **FMcM**)

Map of Woods DR gave it to give to **KA** for copying. Also to scan and circulate to CC and to Roy as Woodlands Trust rep and Linda also

Shed for CC Progressing slowly. We still do not know whether HC will make the land available

New Play Park Equipment In progress

Carr-Bridge Website

Struan House Reply received - SBlack's letter. Sale sign on display

Signs for No Parking Ellanwood road ?

Carr-Bridge Website Carr-Bridge Tourist Association and Community Council have shared costs of Website on 50:50 basis.

Noted that Front page and the links are poor. Draft request for Tenders to Upgrade – to be looked at by **CC steering group: SB, CR and CW**

**Treasurer's report** Accounts have been circulated.

### Planning Applications

LC has been circulating these weekly by email. Several members of CC have found difficulties in accessing applications online, and that is the way which we now have to do it

**Police report** nil

**Porridge Competition** )

**The Gathering** ) Final figures probably at next meeting

### Christmas Party

Invitations – Barbara will help **KA** as usual and **CR and RMcI** will do Carr Road and Station Road

KA pointed out that we had agreed that partners/spouses of people who qualified to come should be invited. However there is just not enough room at Landmark to accommodate this number of people. SB said that after this year's party we should review how we entertain everyone in future

### **Secretary's Report**

Christmas Tree DR to direct operations to put it up, **SB and RMcI** to work!!!

### **Any Other Business**

Children's Christmas Party Agreed to donate £200 from Community Council

Remembrance Wreath SB proposed thanks to RMcI who laid the Wreath on Sunday

Propagation from oak on corner of Carr Road Danny Fullerton has suggested that Landmark would sponsor School to do project to try to propagate from this tree as it is the only oak remaining in Carr-Bridge. Full support from Community Council

### **Date of next Meeting**

Thursday 27<sup>th</sup> January 2011 at 7.30pm in the Vallage Hall

(SB's apologies)

DRAFT